Attachment I-E4


FRIENDSHIP FORCE OF BATON ROUGE CLUB 2009 REPORT
 
The Friendship Force of Baton Rouge has had a busy 2090.  We started the year off with three members attending the Southwest Regional Conference in Dallas.  In February, our couples who had been married over 50 years were honored at our St. Valentine’s Day Party.  It was a fun party with Bob Duncan acting as MC for the “Newlywed and Not So Newlywed” Game.  The event was sponsored by an ExxonMobil Team Grant.
 
On March 1, we held our annual World Friendship Day Celebration.  This year’s event was an International Tea featuring sandwiches, desserts and of course, tea.    We were entertained by Argentine tango numbers, the playing of a Pipa (a Chinese bow instrument) and Chinese dancing.   Also in March, Leo Honeycutt was the guest speaker at our general membership meeting.  He spoke about the book that he has written about former Governor Edwin Edwards.  The book was released in December and FFBR members attended a book signing at the request of Louisiana Public Broadcasting to help with ‘crowd control”.
 
In April, Friendship Force members from Sherbrooke, Canada and one person from Burundi, Africa were welcomed.  As usual, numerous activities were planned for our visitors – including a welcome party with a jambalaya dinner and Cajun dancing, a plantation tour, a cruise on a party barge, a wonderful dinner at Bob and Gayle Duncan’s in Hammond and the farewell crawfish party at the Knochenmus’ farm in Jackson LA.
 
In June, there was a pizza party and game night.  Pizza was furnished by Rotolo’s - members and guests enjoyed various table games.  In July, we had our annual “Christmas in July” party at the Louisiana War Veterans Home in Jackson, LA.  Linda Dudley chaired the event.  We served sandwiches, chips, desserts and drinks to the veterans and guests.  The Cajun dancers (Les Cajun Danseurs de la Capitale de Baton Rouge) entertained the attendees.  The veterans were presented with ‘Goody” bags.  In preparation for out exchange to Thailand we invited local Thai natives to lunches at Thai Restaurants to discuss customs of Thai people...
 
On August 23, our club celebrated our 25th Anniversary with a reception.  The Cajun Dancers again entertained the group.  Mayor Melvin “Kip” Holden attended the event and presented a certificate of congratulations to FFBR.  A certificate was also received from Governor Bobby Jindal.  Mayor Holden presented a framed key to the city to President Frances Bennett...  Mayor Holden also signed up as a new club member.
 
September brought the “Travel with a Purpose” Soup and Salad Supper.  Linda Dudley prepared the soup and salad and presented the guests with “Goody” bags.  We had some new members join the club at this time.
 
Bob and Gayle Duncan went all out in October for a Bon Voyage Party in honor of the members traveling to Thailand.  Special entertainment was provided by Neil Diamond, Minnie Pearl and Roy Acuff impersonators.
In addition to all the good Thai food prepared by the Duncans, they concocted a special drink for the event – the ‘Thai Phoon”.
 
In November, thirteen FFBR members headed to Bangkok and Chiang Mai, Thailand for a great exchange.  They were joined on the exchange by two members of the Sarasota, Florida club and one from the Oklahoma City, OK chapter.  Linda Dudley was the ED for this exchange.
 
In December, our annual Christmas Dinner was held at the LSU Faculty Club.  Members brought a non-perishable item for the Greater Baton Rouge Food Bank.
 
Three times in 2009 the Friendship Force of Baton Rouge assisted Louisiana Public Broadcasting by answering their phones during their fundraising programs.
